
Resolution P&IS277-2015 
  

1.       That the report from C. Duyvestyn, Manager, Infrastructure 
Planning, dated October 28, 2015, to the Planning and 
Infrastructure Services Committee Meeting of November 16, 
2015, re: Noise Attenuation Wall Policy Amendment – 
Consistency of Retrofit Policy with Peel Municipalities 
(File N0715-GENE-101 / HA.c), be received; and,  

 
2.       That an amendment to the City’s Noise Attenuation Wall 

Policy be supported in principle to change the City’s cost 
share to 100% for the replacement and relocation of existing 
privately owned noise attenuation walls onto the City’s road 
right-of-way, subject to staff reporting back to Council with 
an implementation plan that will include a detailed 
assessment of the condition of existing privately owned 
noise attenuation walls and funding requirements for 
consideration in the 2017 Capital Budget; and, 

 
3.       That the City’s Noise Attenuation Wall Policy be amended to 

change the City’s cost share to 50% for new noise 
attenuation walls constructed under the Local Improvement 
process with the remaining 50% shared by homeowners; 
and, 

 
4.       That staff be directed to amend the City’s development 

approval process to have developers install noise 
attenuation walls adjacent to City roads within the road right-
of-way; and,  

 

                               5.       That homeowners continue to be responsible for the 
maintenance of any existing noise attenuation walls on their 
properties until such time as the City replaces the noise 
attenuation wall, except for concrete noise walls where 
imminent attention is required due to safety reasons in which 
case the City will repair or stabilize the damaged noise 
attenuation wall after notification from the homeowner; and, 

 
6.       That ownership of noise attenuation walls located on City-

owned buffers adjacent to Regional Roads be the 
responsibility of the Region of Peel as part of the Arterial 
Roads Review Ad Hoc Steering Committee (ARRASC); and, 

 
7.       That the City Clerk be directed to forward a copy of the report 

and Council Resolution to the Region of Peel, City of 
Mississauga and the Town of Caledon for their information. 

 


